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Christmas Island (Kiribati) Survey

A survey of pearl oyster stocks was recently undertak-
en in Christmas Idand, Kiribati, by Being Yeeting
(Research Unit, Fisheries Division, Ministry of Natu-
ra Resource Development, Kiribati), Garry Preston
(Inshore Fisheries Research Project, South Pacific
Commission), Ron Alfred (Marine Resources Authori-
ty, Ministry of Resources and Development, Marshall
Idands), and Neil Sims (Zoology Department,
University of New South Wales, Australia). Funding
for the work was provided by the SPC Inshore
Fisheries Research Project, UNDP, and the Kiribati
Government.

Commercial quantities of shell had been taken from
Christmas lagoon in the last century. Earlier this year,
some trial purchases of shell had been made by the
Marine Exports Division. The Fisheries Division
needed to know if a commercial shell fishery was sus-
tainable, and what management was appropriate.

Pearl oysters were concentrated in the deeper areas of
the lagoon, close to the open passages in the west.
The survey involved use of belt-transects, with sta
tions selectively sited to obtain a broad picture of the
pattern of distribution of pearl oysters. Unbiased esti-
mates of maximum densities were obtained by ran-
domly sited stations in the areas of greatest abundance.
Spat-collector trials were initiated, with five lines each
of 50 collector bags set through the lagoon.
Unfortunately, insufficient younger pearl oysters were

found to permit any meaningful growth trials being
established.

A total of only 34 pearl oysters were found during the
survey, in densities that did not exceed 1

animal/100m? and averaged only 0.54/100m?2 in aress
where pearl oysters were present. Extraploation of

average densities to the estimated 11 km?2 of suitable
pearl oyster habitat in the lagoon gives a projected
standing stock of about 60,000 shells — 23,000 (95%
confidence limits). The population is therefore
depauperate; this is probably attributable to the heavy
harvests of the last century, and the more recent
harvesting at lower levels, which, combined with
heavy predation and poor conditions for jevenile
settlement, has prevented population re-establishment.
There is little or no potential for commercia
exploitation of the wild stock in its present condition,
and the survey team recommended a moratorium on
further harvesting.

The potential for establishment of pearl farming
activities was also assessed. Provided that steps are
taken to re-establish the wild stock — deployment of
spat collectors, junvenile ongrowing, and perhaps
broodstock agrregation — there is probably potential
for farming activities, although not for severa years.
Nevertheless, conditions are not ideal in Christmas
Island lagoon: large passesto the west and hypersaline
conditions to the east and south mean that larval loss
will probably be high, while the shallow, exposed
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lagoon means that sturdy platforms will have to be hauling. This will hopefully provide enough pearl
used for shell growing, rather than the cheaper and oystersfor initiation of grow-out trials.
easier to construct long-lines.

Neil Sims
Being is currently acclimatising to the weather at Bat+
gor, on the north coast of Wales, where he is to Zoology Dept., U.N.SW.
undertake a Masters degree. On his return next yesr, Sydney, AUSTRALIA
the spat-collectors in Christmas should be ready for




